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Hello Everyone,

Exciting developments have been taking place on the EAHIL Board. Marshall Dozier is our new President and I, on
behalf of the EAHIL Editorial Board, would like to wish her well and offer her our sincere congratulations. In fact,
Marshall is working at my former workplace – Edinburgh University Library – which I left in 1994 to take up
residence in Cluj-Napoca, Romania. She has been an excellent Honorary Secretary for the EAHIL Board and I would
like to think I have had a hand in all of this as it was me who recommended her to Suzanne Bakker to help with the
English language for the Board minutes a few years ago! A new EAHIL Treasurer has been elected, Ghislaine
Declève (Belgium) as well as a new Honorary Secretary, Karen Johanne Buset (Norway). You can find more
information on our pages -News from EAHIL also regarding the results of the elections for the EAHIL Councillors 

We have three interesting articles in this issue a) Information and health literacy for school students: the e-Bug
experience in Italy by Paola De Castro et al; b) Facing new challenges: a proposal of information services
organization in hospitals by Olívia Pestana (Portugal) and c) The oldest sports library in the world celebrates 200
years by Lotta Haglund et al with some wonderful illustrations. In addition, we have the columns by our members
who continue to find new information and new subjects to interest our readers.

The themes and deadline dates for the Journal of EAHIL are listed below. We welcome articles for our June issue on
the theme: International cooperation and networking. Please read our Instructions to Authors at
http://www.eahil.net/journal/jeahil_instructions_authors.html before submitting an article.

Every year the JEAHIL Editorial Board awards a scholarship for the EAHIL Conference/Workshop based on the best
article submitted that year. For 2012 we voted The success story of the menu − how health libraries shared an
innovative marketing tool by T. Ovaska, M. Källberg, W. Kozakiewicz and B. Bruc the best article while the runner
– up by only 1 point was E-books: what interest(s) in 2012 for life sciences’ library users at the University of Liège,
Belgium? by S. Vandenput, P Detroz, C. Brouwir, N. Durieux, F. Pasleau. Thanks to the support of our advertisers in
2012, we are able to award two scholarship of 500 euros for the Stockholm workshop and therefore both these articles
are winners. 

There is more news regarding the EAHIL Workshop in Stockholm from 12-14 June 2013 entitled “Trends for the
future – creating strategies to meet challenges” which the organisers are preparing to be a highly interactive event.
Applications for the six EAHIL Scholarships for the Stockholm workshop can be made online at
http://www.formdesk.com/eahil/scholarship2013, the deadline being 15 March 2013.
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